## PLEASANT HILL FELLOWSHIP SOCIAL DISTANCING REQUIREMENTS

Welcome to the Pleasant Hill Fellowship. I'd like to start the meeting with some announcements specific to the guidelines we must follow in order to keep our doors open.

Our ability to continue to hold meetings is dependent on all attendees following the current Contra Costa County guidelines and the Landlord's requirements. You can review the County guidelines online. Great care and effort have been taken by our reopening committee to ensure our compliance with these guidelines, and our fellowship is grateful, in advance, for your careful adherence to all of the following requirements.

Please note: These requirements apply within the confines of our lease agreement. This area includes not only the meeting room but the parking lot as well. Please remember that you represent not only Pleasant Hill Fellowship, but Alcoholics Anonymous as well when you exit your vehicle and make your way to and from the fellowship!

- 1) Thank you **for sanitizing your hands** when you entered the building. Feel free to sanitize them again on your way out.
- 2) **Keep your mask on** *at all times.* No food or coffee brewing is permitted in the building, you are welcome to bring your own cup of coffee with you.
- 3) Do your part to **maintain 6 feet of distance between attendees**. The chairs have been placed and floor marked to maintain this distancing, please keep them where you found them.
- 4) Continue to respect the right of all attendees to choose the level of contact and interaction they have with others.

- 5) The handicapped restrooms have been made available exclusively for our fellowship. **Please limit your use of the restroom to emergencies only**, as the entire space must be disinfected by the Secretary and Co-Secretary following the meeting. We encourage everyone to use your own facilities prior to coming to the meeting.
- 6) The basket for the **7<sup>th</sup> Tradition** has been placed on the Secretary's table for you to donate to before or after the meeting.
  - There are no dues or fees for AA membership. We are self-supporting through our own contributions. Money in the basket pays our rent and goes to help support AA as a whole.
  - The pink can is for Hospitals & Institutions. This money is used to purchase literature for people who are incarcerated, hospitalized or otherwise unable to attend regular meetings.
  - Rather than use the Coffee Can for coffee donations, the money in that can will be used to pay for cleaning supplies, disposable gloves for Secretaries to use when cleaning up, soap and paper towels and other costs associated with the new county requirements.
  - You are also welcomed to donate to the fellowship electronically; information for these platforms is on the board on the back wall.
- 7) At the conclusion of the meeting please exit promptly and go directly to your vehicle; No post meeting gathering in the parking lot.

Please bring any objections to, or opinions on, these requirements to the next business meeting, which takes place the 3<sup>rd</sup> Thursday of the month.

That said, are there any <u>clarifying questions</u> regarding these requirements at this time?